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The July general meeting is your last chance to 
win a free Kart session at the TC picnic August 

3rd & 4th at Pat’s Acres! 

VOLUME 28, ISSUE 7 July 2018  

President's Message 

 
Greetings TC. 

Ok everyone the July meeting is your last chance to win a 
kart session at the TC picnic at Pat’s acres. You must be 
present to win. And the picnic is scheduled for Aug 3-4. 
Bob has some fun activities planned so be sure to save the 
date. 

By the time you read this the Rose Cup races will be behind us. The next 
Conference race is scheduled for July 21-22 at Pacific Raceway with the 
following weekend being the Portland Historics (with SVRA and West 
Coast Trans Am – ed.). Good luck to any TC racers who will be participat-
ing in any of these races, I know your TC brothers and sisters will be root-
ing for you. 

If anyone has issues with the bylaws and feels there should be changes 
and/or additions to them, look for an announcement from Joe Harlan com-
ing sometime in August. 

Overall, it’s been a pretty quiet month for me, so I hope to see you at the 
next general meeting Thursday July 19. 

Jim 
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2018 TEAM CONTINENTAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President  
Jim Larfield 
president@teamcontinental.com 
503-539-2677 

Vice President 
Joe Harlan 
vicepresident@teamcontinental.com 
503-502-4671 

Secretary 
Toni Larfield 
secretary@teamcontinental.com 
503-702-1482 

Treasurer 
Stacey Smith 
treasurer@teamcontinental.com 
971-221-6361 

Communication Director 
Tony Hauser 
communications@teamcontinental.com 
503-438-0297 

Driving Master 
Kevin Smith 
drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com 
503-522-2016 

E-Board Rep 
Michael Conatore 
eboard@teamcontinental.com 
360-970-6177 

Contest Board Rep 
Jon Wilson 
cboard@teamcontinental.com 
971-219-3184 

Race Chairman 
Bob Smethers 
racechair@teamcontinental.com 
971-207-5147 

Membership Director 
Dennis Roberts 
membership@teamcontinental.com 
503-318-7624  

Driver Training Registrar 
Toni Larfield 
dtregistrar@teamcontinental.com 
503-702-1482 

Race Registrar 
Toni Larfield 
raceregistrar@teamcontinental.com 
503-702-1482 

Tell Tale Submissions: editor@teamcontinental.com 

Electronic submissions are preferred. Please don’t spend a lot of time on formatting. 

The editor may edit all submissions for length and content. 

Tony Hauser, Editor 503-438-0297 

The Tell Tale 
The Official Publication of Team Continental 
 
The Tell Tale is published monthly by Team Continental. All 
contents are Copyright © 2018 by Team Continental. All 
material herein may not be reproduced in whole or in part by 
any means, electronic, mechanical, or other, without the 
express written permission of the Editor. The authors retain 
copyright to their original work, as do photographers retain 
copyright over their photographs. All reprinted articles within 
the Tell Tale, in whole or in part, are by permission or the 
author has been given appropriate recognition. Opinions 
expressed herein are those of the credited writer(s) and not 
necessarily those of Team Continental, its officers, members or 
the Tell Tale staff. 
 
Publication of ads, articles, photos, etc. are subject to available 
space. All items for print should be forwarded to the Tell Tale 
Editor. When possible, articles should be submitted 
electronically by email. Ads should be submitted as scanned 
images or submitted photo ready. Photographs should be 
submitted as scanned images, but B/W or color prints are 
acceptable. The Tell Tale Editor cannot guarantee return of 
unsolicited articles, manuscripts, photos, graphics, or other 
submissions. 

MEETINGS 
 

 

General Meeting 
THURSDAY!!! July 19th, 7 PM 

Elmer’s Restaurant 
9848 N Whitaker Rd, Portland, OR 

Board Meeting 
Wednesday August 1st, 7 PM 

Elmer’s Restaurant 
9848 N Whitaker Rd, Portland, OR 
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New Member Work Discount 

 

Submitted by President Jim Larfield 

 

Objective:  

To encourage new and/or young people to join and become active members of Team Conti-
nental while learning the inner workings of sports car racing with the reward of a deep dis-
count at a Team Continental driver training. The goal is to develop more volunteer workers 
for TC to help lower our event expenditures and help the sports car racing community as a 
whole by exposing these new people to all aspects of the sport.  

   

How It Works:  

New members will earn credits towards a driver training discount by  

• Working one or more of our events  

• Attending a worker’s training seminar and/or... 

• Working an ICSCC or SCCA race in any of their specialties. 

 

The Details:  

• 1 credit is earned for each day worked.  

• A form will be given to the worker to be signed off at the end of the day by the special-
ties chief with the date and name of the event. No credit will be given without this form 
being filled out.  

• Each credit has an approximate value of $25 for a total for the program of $100.  

• The new member can use 1 or all credits towards a single driver training/track day event 
with the maximum of 4 credits to be applied toward this discount.  

• The program participant can use one (1) credit at a time (potentially spreading the dis-
count over 4 events) until all four (4) have been used at which time their participation in 
the discount program ends.  

• The driving master has discretion as to how many discounted participants (if any) can 
enter an event to ensure financial viability/profitability of the event. The new member 
participant must apply directly to the driving master with his/her request to use said dis-
count at which time the driving master will put them on a first come list and notify them 
as space becomes available. 
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TC Picnic Announcement 

Submitted by Picnic Chair Bob Smethers 

 

Hello Fellow Race Fans –                           (click here for TC Picnic flyer)  

 

The 2018 TC picnic is scheduled for Friday-Saturday, August 3-4 with a nice area in 
the trees reserved at Pat’s Acres Racing Complex in Canby. Check out their link here. 

 

Featured activities include:  

• Extensive BS sessions starting Friday night with potluck meal, overnight camping 
is available and participation is strongly encouraged 

• Salad & Dessert contest on Saturday with prizes awarded 

• Saturday meal to include burgers & brats and may include a surprise. 

 

A Special group activity features on-track, wheel-to-wheel rental kart sessions! 

Raffle tickets redeemable for a Free Kart Session during our picnic will be is-
sued at each of our remaining TC Membership meetings. Please plan to attend! 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following Free Kart Session raffle ticket winners: 

(from May) – Bert Dilley, Darcy Olsen, Peter Linssen & Jon Wilson  

(from June) – Kevin Smith, Erin V, Bill Harris, No’or, Scott Olsen 

 

This event could be a fabulous membership drive opportunity – spread the word & 
bring a friend! 

Please RSVP if you intend to arrive Friday evening for overnight stay… 

Please RSVP if you intend to participate in the Saturday food/beverages/meeting… 

Please RSVP if you intend to participate in the Saturday Kart Sessions… 

Please RSVP if you intend to purchase one of 10) Kart Sessions for sale ($25)… 

 

THANKS in advance for your support! 

Bob Smethers, TC Picnic Chairman 

971-207-5147  bob@smethers.com   

http://www.smethers.com/BobStuff/TCPicnicFlyer.pdf
http://patsacres.com/
mailto:bob@smethers.com
mailto:bob@smethers.com
mailto:bob@smethers.com
mailto:bob@smethers.com
mailto:bob@smethers.com
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Team Continental 
Board Meeting / Elmer’s Delta Park 

July 5, 2018 

 

 Call To Order –  Jim Larfield called the meeting to order at 7:00pm 

 Officer Reports 

• President – Jim Larfield, no report 

• Vice President – Joe Harlan, no report 

• Secretary – Toni Larfield, no report 

• Treasurer – Stacey Smith, bank balance $10,720 

• Contest Board Rep – Jon Wilson, no report 

• Executive Board Rep - Michael Conatore, absent 

• Communications Director – Tony Hauser, no report 

• Race Chairman - Bob Smethers, no report  

• Driving Master - Kevin Smith, currently 4 registrations for September 22nd 

track day 

 Committee Reports 

• Banquet - Darcy Olsen, absent 

• Picnic – Bob Smethers, pay attention to the next Tell Tale, there will be a re-

quest to RSVP for the TC Picnic.  Too bad this alert is in the Tell Tale so it 

can’t really be an alert. 

• Membership – Dennis Roberts, no report 

• Merchandise – Darcy Olsen, no report 

 Old Business – None 

 New Business - None 

 Adjourn – Motion made to adjourn at  7:50, seconded 

 

Respectfully submitted by Toni Larfield 
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2018 TEAM CONTINENTAL PICNIC 
Saturday, August 4th at Pats Acres Racing Complex – Canby, OR 
 

• Extensive BS sessions starting Friday, overnight camping is available 

• Salad & Dessert contest on Saturday with prizes awarded 

• Saturday meal to include burgers & brats and may include a surprise. 
 

A Special group activity features on-track, wheel-to-wheel rental kart sessions! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 raffle tickets redeemable for a Free Kart Session during our picnic will be issued at 
each of our 3 upcoming Membership meetings.  

• Must be present at a TC General Membership meeting to win!  

• Must be a current Team Continental Member – join or renew now!  

• Possess a current PARC Annual Membership, available for $12 at the track 
 

This event could be a fabulous membership drive opportunity – spread the word & 

bring a friend! 
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Team Continental High Performance Driving Event & School  

  

TEAM CONTINENTAL will be holding a High Performance Driving Event (HPDE) 

and ICSCC Performance Driving School at Oregon Raceway Park on Saturday September 22nd, 

2018.  

Join us to drive THE MOST EXCITING RACE TRACK in the Pacific Northwest: Oregon Race-

way Park.  Learn car control skills from Team Continental’s accomplished performance driving 

instructors.  And a nice September day in Central Oregon should bring the best possible driving 

weather.  

Never been to an event like this? No problem! Instructors will be present to help guide and teach 

you so you will have a successful and fun day of on-track driving. Tell your friends and family be-

cause this event is open to anyone with a safe car and a helmet!  

In order to hold this event, Team Continental will need 45 entrants by Saturday August 18th. If, 

on August 18, there are 45 entrants, credit cards on file will be charged, and the entry fee will be-

come non-refundable. If, on August 18th, there are not 45 entrants, the event will be canceled, and 

no entrants will get charged.  After August 18th, entry price will increase by $50, and entries will 

be non-refundable.  

$245 - HPDE(non TC-member price),  $295 after August 18th  

$215 -Team Continental member price, $265 after August 18th  

Registrar: Toni Larfield – 503-702-1482 dtregistrar@teamcontinental.com  

Driving Master: Kevin Smith– 503-522-2016 drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com  

Link to online registration: http://msreg.com/TC-Sept2018-ORP  

 

mailto:dtregistrar@teamcontinental.com
mailto:drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/tc-sept-22nd-drivers-training-hpde-oregon-raceway-park-team-continental-107566
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General Format of the Day:  

Drivers will be divided up into groups roughly based on previous track driving experience.   

The day starts out with registration and a technical inspection of all cars and drivers’ hel-
mets. Long  pants, close toed shoes, and short or long-sleeve shirts are required for all driv-
ers and instructors.  

There will be a driver meeting before any on-track sessions, followed by a slow drive around ORP with 
instructors for anyone wanting to learn/refresh their knowledge of the ORP track layout. Anyone who has 
not driven around ORP clockwise should participate in this to familiarize yourself with the track.  

Then the individual run groups will go out onto the track for 20 to 30-minute sessions in rotation of 
groups. Each run group will have 4-5 sessions, with a total of at least 100 minutes of on-track time for 
each group.  

Frequently Asked Questions:  

Is this an open lapping day?  

 No, each group gets 4 20 to 30-minute sessions on the race track.   

Will all drivers have an in-car instructor?  

 No, not all drivers will have an in-car instructor.  Novices will have an in-car instructor for some 
of their sessions, and the number of novices allowed to enter will be subject to instructor availability.  
Please contact the driving master in advance if you have any questions or concerns about this.  

Is a classroom session/download meeting after track driving session part of the plans for the day?  

 There will be no classroom sessions.  Instructors will discuss the on-track session with their stu-
dents for a few minutes following each session.  

Are passengers (other than instructors) allowed in the car while on track?  

 No, only designated Team Continental instructors are allowed in cars with drivers on track.  

Is lunch or breakfast provided?  

 Neither lunch nor breakfast is provided. Please bring your own food and drinks for the day.  

What time should I arrive?  

 Please arrive between 6:30 and 7:30 AM.  Track gates will open at 6:00 PM on Friday Sept 21st, 
and camping overnight on Friday is allowed at the track., Registration will open at 7 AM Saturday morn-
ing.. Technical inspection will start at 7 AM, Driver’s meeting is at 8:00 AM, course tour is at 8:35 AM, 
First hot on-track session will be at 9 AM.  

We will be running the track in a clockwise direction for this event. Unleaded 92 Octane Fuel is 
available for sale at the race track. 
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Team Continental 

 General Membership Meeting / Elmer’s Delta Park 

June 21, 2018 

 

 

• Call to Order – Jim Larfield called the meeting to order at 7pm 

• Officer Reports 

• President – Jim Larfield welcomed guest and new member Erin Vargabedian(sp) from 

the PCC automotive program 

• Vice President – Joe Harlan – see committee reports 

• Secretary – Toni Larfield, no report 

• Treasurer – Stacey Smith, acknowledged donation from John Rissberger, applause and 

smiles all around 

• Contest Board – Jon Wilson, no report 

• Executive Board – Michael Conatore, absent 

• Communications Director – Tony Hauser, no report 

• Race Chairman - Bob Smethers, no report 

• Driving Master – Kevin Smith, continuing to advertise September 22nd track day 

 

• Committee Reports 

•  Banquet – Darcy Olsen, save the date, Shilo Inn, January 18, 19 and 20 

•  Bylaws – Joe Harlan, will have meeting m in August 

• Membership – Dennis Roberts, 102 members and counting!  

• Picnic – Bob Smethers, Pat’s Acres, August 3 and 4, bring a friend or two.  Please let 

Bob know if you are planning to be there on Friday the 3rd 

• Merchandise – no report 

 

• New Business – Dr. Robert Quinton-Cox Annual Memorial Tour in Lake Oswego August 18, 

2018.  Philip asking for volunteers again this year to help out on the day of, unfortunately, he 

didn’t give us any contact information.   

• Adjourn – Kevin Smith made a motion to adjourn at 7:59pm 
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The view looking west from the west straightaway at Ore-
gon Raceway Park on July 7, 2018 as TC member Billy 
Murray and Hillary Shoop exchange wedding vows.  The 
Saturday began with a track day and rides for any guests 
that were interested in experiencing what it was like to run 
ORP at high speed.  There were many takers on the ride-
alongs and quite a few guests also brought out their own 
cars.  The weather was perfect and the reception and after 
party lasted all night long.  Congratulations to the bride and 
groom! 



TC Networking 
 
Send your business card to the Tell Tale editor. We will publish it so other club mem-
bers know what it is you do to support your habit and they can refer you additional 
business. 
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Tell Tale 
Tony Hauser - Editor 
165 Halsey ST 
Saint Helens, OR 97051 
    

Deliver to: 


